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Select Board Meeting
June 10,2019


Present
Josh Goss			David Houston	Ginger Miles
Lance Lawyer		Gary Denton		Kathy Westcom
Sam Cribb			Mac Newett

Meeting called to order by Lance at 7:PM
Minutes from Last meetings were reviewed. Lance motioned to accept the minutes of the meetings on May 12th and May 27th. Gary second the motion to accept the minutes.
Warrants
Warrants were review and signed
Select Board			14-2019		$24,349.99 
Select Board			15-2019		$753.55
Road 				1-2 2019		$13,301.36	

Ginger Miles was present to update on Issues with Curtis’s trailer on 108. She did a site visit on 6/5/2019.  A fermented smell was coming from the trailer. She will touch base with Jaimie Curtis to discuss what needs to be done next.
Issues with property on Avenue continue and they still will not allow access to property. Ginger will do some research and determine how to proceed.

State of Vt is raising recording fees for documents at the Town Clerks Office. The increase will go into a Restoration of books fund.
Originally the 8% of the delinquent taxes collected went to the Delinquent tax collector.
Currently 4% of the 8% collected from delinquent taxes goes into the Book Restoration fund and 4% to the Delinquent tax collector.
With the new increases imposed by the State of Vt. for Book Restoration the 4% will revert to the Delinquent tax collector. Delinquent tax collector will now get the full 8%.
Sam motioned and Josh seconded it.
The money collected was merged in with the Town Hall repair Fund. This will now be separated out into two separate funds. Currently there is $43.999.91 in the fund. $10,000 will be put into the Book Restoration fund the remaining balance will stay in Town Hall repair fund, Sam motioned Josh seconded it.
The interest collected off the delinquent taxes will now go into the Town Hall repair fund, Sam motioned Gary seconded it.
Paperwork from Kirk Westcom leasing a portion of the gravel pit area for hay and pasture for $2000 per year with payments of $250.00. Paperwork signed and given to Kathy for Kirk to pick up.
Ross has requested an increase rom $600 to $700 for work done at the Cooks Cemetery. This was agreed on.
Audrey asked to send letters to Larry and Kevin Lawyer to have them attend the Select Board meeting on June 24th 
Larry Krygier has rented a portolet for the park which the town has agreed to pay $100. Two portolets will be ordered for the 4th of July celebration one; handicap portolet and a standard portolet will be ordered also. 

Road report Mac will be out on Medical leave for three months. Gary motioned for a 2% raise and David seconded it.


There was additional discussion over concerns from Town residents regarding interaction with the road crew. This has been discussed and the road crew is working on improving interaction.
Sam motioned to adjourn, and Gary seconded it 9 PM  












